Open Letter to Kevin Brown, CEO, Cairns Airport (CAPL)

Kevin Brown, CEO
Cairns Airport (CAPL)

Via email to: kevin.brown@cairnsairport.com.au

2015-04-23

Dear Kevin,

It has come to our attention that an option is being considered by Cairns Airport Pty Ltd (CAPL) to locate a new heliport at the site of the Jack Barnes Bicentennial Boardwalk. We will refer to this as the "East of Airport Ave Option."

East of Airport Ave Option

It has been suggested that this heliport be located in what has incorrectly been described as "cleared land" currently devoid of mangrove trees.



Fig 1. The East of Airport Ave Option is located on this aerial photo as indicated by the red cross



This prospective heliport site on the eastern side of Airport Avenue is not vacant cleared land. Rather, it is:

• Natural salt marsh habitat, not an artefact of human activity and certainly not a 'cleared area'. (On Google Earth, there is a clear pattern of the underlying beach barrier system, further suggesting a perfectly natural feature).

• A part of rare plant community in the Trinity Bay wetlands. Part of the just 23 ha of salt marsh of the total 3,000 ha of mangrove wetlands in the whole Trinity Bay Wetlands system. (The only other salt marsh is in East Trinity, outside the bund. Most of the salt marsh of East Trinity was destroyed as part of the failed attempt to develop it for agriculture).

• Easily the most accessible example of salt marsh in Cairns area and so of potential great importance for educational purposes - as are the adjacent boardwalks.

• Important to natural processes associated with the adjacent mangrove wetlands.

The airport mangrove wetlands have previously been recognised as being of national significance. The data records from that listing are still available online at the Australian Heritage Database.

We understand CAPL's desire to transfer the heliport to the eastern side of the runway in order to make the runway more efficient, and therefore delay the need for a second runway for at least 50 years according to your own assessment.

West of Airport Ave Option.

We understand that an alternative site that CAPL is considering for the new heliport is on the site of

the former cross runway – indicated in the aerial photo Fig 1. With the green cross

Of the two options, the West of Airport Ave Option looks to be the more ecologically responsible option as this land is already cleared and severely degraded from a habitat and biodiversity perspective.

We recommend that the strip of mangrove wetlands immediately adjacent to Airport Ave on the western side be conserved as a buffer zone between the planned built environment (new heliport), and the ecosystems on the east side of Airport Ave.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Josh Coates, Director

Cairns and Far North Environment Centre, (CAFNEC) Email: director@cafnec.org.au | Tel: 4032 1586

Mark Buttrose, President

Save our Slopes Community Action Group

Email: mark@fabarchitects.com.au | Mob: 0417 600 828

Brynn Matthews, Treasurer

Environmental Defenders Office Northern Queensland (EDO-NQ)

Email: treasurer@edonq.org.au | Mob: 0413 112 719

Nicole Hunter, North Australia Program Assistant (Tue, Thu, Fri)

Australian Conservation Foundation (ACF)

Email: n.hunter@acfonline.org.au | Tel: (07) 4031 5760

Peter Hitchcock AM, Spokesperson

Cairns Wetlands Park (East Trinity)

Email: oldcass@gmail.com | Mob: 0419 795 841 | Tel: (07) 4038 1118

Denis Walls, Spokesperson

Cairns Wetlands Park (East Trinity)

Email: denis_walls@hotmail.com | Mob: 0434 279 552 | Tel: (07) 4032 2286

Dr Lesley Clark

Former Member for Barron River, member of the Cairns Bicentennial Committee

Email: lesley@pacificplusconsulting.com.au | Tel (07) 4055 1869 | Mob 0448 551 869

Rob Williams, Spokesperson

Barron Delta Mangrove Protection Campaign

Email: rbwil42@yahoo.com.au | Mob: 0432 287 032

Lisa O'Mara

Barron Delta Mangrove Protection Campaign

Email: lom4@bigpond.com | Mob: 0435 016 906

Geoff Holland,

Barron Delta Mangrove Protection Campaign

Email: GeoffHolland007@gmail.com | Mob: 0499 658 764 | Tel: (07) 4037 0526

Margaret Moorhouse, Spokeperson

Alliance to Save Hinchinbrook Inc

Email: hinchinbrookalliance@gmail.com | Mob: 0427 724 052

Russell Constable

Cassowary Coast Alliance

Email: dontpushtheriver01@dodo.com.au | Mob: 0447 674 250

Deborah Pergalotti, Founding President,

Frog Safe Inc.

Email: admin@frogsafe.org.au | Tel: (07) 4045 0373

Hugh Spencer, Director,

Australian Tropical Research Foundation (AUSTROP)
Email: hugh@austrop.org.au | Tel: (07) 4098 0063

John Gleu, President

Friends of the Earth, Kuranda

Email: info@foekuranda.org | Mob: 0499 207 492

Jax Bergeson, Secretary / Coordinator

Kuranda Conservation Community Nursery Inc

Email: envirojax@gmail.com | Tel: 4093 8834

Sylvia Conway, Coordinator

Kuranda Envirocare

Email: info@envirocare.org.au | Mob: 0409 647 714

Phillipa Cannon

Birdwatcher

Email: pippycannon@yahoo.com.au | Tel: 0438 645 293